STONINGTON HOUSING AUTHORITY
DECEMBER 9, 2008

MINUTES
The regular meeting of the Stonington Housing Authority was called to order at 4:00 p.m. by Chairperson, Paul Huard.

Those in attendance were Paul Huard, Beth Sullivan, Jim Dodd, Tom Reynolds, Alex Bazyldo, Jean Cahill and Dina Page.

NEW BUSINESS

Dina Page read the minutes of the November 12, 2008 meeting.  A motion was made to accept the report as read.  The motion was seconded and all were in favor.

Alex is looking into a couple of different cell phone plans.

Tom Reynolds read the Treasurer’s Report for November 2008.  A motion was made to accept the report as read.  The motion was seconded and all were in favor.

TENANT COMMISSIONER COMMENTS:     Jean Cahill reported that the Christmas party was a huge success.  We had soft Christmas music playing in the background for entertainment this year and a good time was had by all.  She also informed the board of the upcoming Christmas tea party on Monday, December 18, 2008 at 2:00 p.m.

OLD BUSINESS:   Alex informed the board that we did not get the grant from FEMA for the fire alarm system and informed them that he will be looking for another source of funding.  He also informed the board that the extra cabinets and are in the process of being made for when a tenant is in need.  Din Page, our new help was hired and really enjoys the tenants.  She is easing herself into the position.
Paul Huard motioned to adjourn the meeting at 4:45 p.m.  The motion was seconded and all were in favor.  Paul adjourned the meeting at this time.

Respectfully Submitted,

Dina Page

Recording Secretary
